

December 17, 2021

Dear Township of Cavan Monaghan Council,

The Millbrook Chapter of Trout Unlimited supports the Kawartha Land Trust and the Baxter Creek Watershed Alliance in their vision to protect the ecologically significant areas of the Millbrook Jail property. The preservation of these lands as a natural space is in line with the goals of our chapter. We are strongly committed in our mission to reconnect residents with the natural environment and reduce our impacts as a community on the coldwater streams in our Township. Our chapter supports the sustainable use of natural areas for recreational purposes and our members recognize the benefits of this property's natural areas including connecting residents with the environment and contributing to the health of our watershed.

We trust that the Cavan Monaghan Council will see the benefit in supporting this project so that these lands can be preserved for future residents.

Sincerely,

Scott Calder

President, Trout Unlimited Millbrook Chapter

Cc: file